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C. A. Barton AT&T Asia/Pacific Group Ltd.

President 30/F Shell Tower, Times Square
International Ventures ) 1 Matheson Street
Asia/Pacific Causeway Bay, Hong Kong

Phone: (852) 2506 5111
Fax :(852) 25086 5027

9 May 2003

Attn: Senior Executive Officer, Mr. Tony Wong
Information Technology and Broadcasting Branch
Commerce, Industry and Technology Bureau

2/F, Murray Building

Garden Road

Hong Kong

Re: Comments on Reduction of License Fee for Fixed Carrier Licenses
Dear Mr. Wong:

On behalf of AT&T Global Network Services Hong Kong Limited (“AGNS Hong Kong”), a Fixed
Carrier licensee, I am pleased to submit these comments on the Information Technology and Broadcasting
Branch (“ITBB”) Consultation Paper on Reduction of License Fee for Fixed Carrier Licenses (Other
Than Fixed Carrier (Restricted) Licenses) Which Permit the Provision of External Services Only, issued
on 17 April 2003 (the “Consultation Paper”). As discussed below, AGNS Hong Kong supports the
ITBB’s proposal to reduce the annual fee payable for fixed carrier licenses that permit external services
only.

The ITBB proposes to reduce the annual license fee from HK$1,000,000 to HK$500,000 because during
the period since liberalization the administration of these licenses have been simplified substantially.
Consultation Paper at §6. AGNS Hong Kong agrees that license fees should not be greater than the
incremental costs associated with administering the licenses, and that a fee reduction is appropriate when
the regulatory burden decreases. We commend the ITBB for taking this initiative, which reflects the best
regulatory practices of professionalism, skill, efficiency, and encouragement of a pro-competitive
industry.

The single point on which AGNS Hong Kong does encourage a change to the ITBB proposal concerns
the effective date for the license fee reduction. The ITBB proposes that there would be no retrospective
effect or transitional arrangements, and that the new license fee shall apply on the next anniversary of the
issue of a license. Consultation Paper at §10. Instead, AGNS Hong Kong urges the ITBB to make the
new license fee effective immediately, and to issue a pro-rated refund or credit that applies the reduced
rate to the remainder of current license validity period. This immediate implementation reflects that
ITBB and OFTA already have realized the cost savings from increased operational efficiency and reduced
regulatory oversight, and should in turn pass through this benefit to licensees without delay. By providing
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[image: image2.png]a pro-rated refund, the Hong Kong government will immediately return funds to the industry, which in
turn can use this revenue to advance consumer interests.

Should you have any questions concerning our comments, please do not hesitate to contact me in that
regard.

Respectfully submitted,

é{f B/ZH% (ff.)

Barton
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